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Dear Parent / Carer

Following our briefing to you last week we wanted to keep you up to date on the measures we have been taking to enhance the environment. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]We have had a further meeting to review the measures that we have already taken and identify any further steps required. 

Infection rates remain within expected levels for the patients treated on Ward 6A.  However in light of the occurrence of rarer infections, we are continuing to take precautions, including monitoring infection control practices and procedures and the ward environment.

A programme of enhanced cleaning including the Chilled Beams has been completed and will continue going forward. 

We have undertaken a range of audits of infection control practices within the ward all of which are of an extremely high standard. 

Prophylactic antibiotics continue to be prescribed to patients on the ward. 

We are also working closely with Health Protection and Health Facilities Scotland.

At this stage there still remains nothing to link the infections to the ward’s infection control practices or the environment.

In order to facilitate further investigations, we continue to divert new admissions. Outpatients and day cases continue as normal.  
We would also reiterate all the advice previously given and ask visitors for their assistance by continuing good hand hygiene practice when in the ward. 

We would like to offer our thanks to all the parents for their continued support whilst these measures remain in place. 

Please let a member of our clinical staff know if you wish to discuss anything further and we will arrange this with a member of senior medical, nursing and infection control teams.







